
Seasons of Service First DCM
Monday, November 1

5:30 pm:  Pizza and Soft Drinks*
6:00 pm:  Meeting

Bearden High School, West Knoxville
Theme: Sponsored Youth

Hosted by Kiwanis Club of West Knoxville & Bearden High Key Club

Clubs are encouraged to bring 2 or 3 Key Clubbers or Circle Kers (from each club you sponsor)  with you. 
This is a great opportunity to travel together and get to know one another better.  Offer to pick them up, and
then talk as you drive to the meeting.  I�ve alerted the Key Club Lt. Governors and Circle K presidents, so
these Sponsored Youth should be expecting your invitation.  Note to sponsors of Builders and/or K-Kids
Clubs�be prepared to share your accomplishments! 

This should be a really enthusiastic gathering.  I encourage all Presidents, Secretaries, Sponsored Youth
advisors and your newest member to form your interclub.

*Donations will be accepted from Kiwanians to offset the cost, with net proceeds going to the K-T District Foundation Scholarship Fund.

Directions: Take Exit 379 (Gallaher View) off I-40.  Turn on Gallaher View, cross Kingston Pike ; look for turn into school parking lot on left.

DIVISION 5, K-T DISTRICT, KIWANIS INTERNATIONAL OCTOBER 2004
The leaves are orange.  What hands-on service does your club have planned this season?

Q.  What do pink flamingos, Tennessee orange and business attire have in common?
A.  Proper dress for a Division 5 installation

You�ll have to find out for yourself who wore
what!  Photos on page 3 might help!  All were
delightful and a real pleasure to attend.  It�s a lot of
fun to see the individual personality of each club,
especially seeing how united we are in our
commitment to service.

 During the installations a total of 21 Hixsons
were awarded�that�s 420,000 children saved from the
scourge of IDD�and an incredible litany of local
service was highlighted.  Division 5 can be very proud
of what it gives back to the community, both locally
and worldwide.

Congratulations to outgoing presidents:
Glen Knable, Alcoa; Karla Lane, Farragut;
Mechelle Kear, Foothills; Joe Shackelford,

Knoxville; Bob Ergenbright, Maryville; Kathy
Jones Terry, Morristown; Dale Brown, Newport;
David Belew, Northside; Donnie Ellis, Norwood;
Bob Palmer, Sevierville; Linda Beaty, Westown.
Welcome to incoming presidents: Pat Marshall,
Alcoa; Dan Johnson, Farragut; Chic Forbes,
Foothills; Lonas Overfeldt, Maryville; Edgar Gray,
Morristown; Rachel Ward, Newport; Tom
Mattingly, Northside; Ivan Harmon, Norwood;
Marc Robertson, Sevierville; John McStay,
Westown
Kudos & condolences to repeating presidents:
Rai Ball, Jefferson County and Charles Wareing,
West Knoxville.



Service Opportunities
Salvation Army Bell-Ringing
I�ve been in conversation with the Army , and we�re
looking to do some sort of competition between the
clubs.  If you�re interested in this worthwhile and
fun activity, let me know and I�ll get the ball rolling. 
Veteran�s Day Luncheon
An annual luncheon honoring Veterans is scheduled
for  November 11th  at the Foundry.  The cost is $20
per person or $200 for the table.  You also have the
option of donating an extra $20 for one of the
enlisted honorees.  Some clubs have supported this
in the past.  You will probably hear about it directly. 
For others, let me know, and I�ll put you in touch
with the right people.

Children�s Hospital Fantasy of Trees
Needs volunteers to sell show tickets each day from
Nov. 24-28.  These shifts are about 3 hrs. each.  If
interested, call the Children's Hospital Volunteer
Services and Resources Department at (865)
541-8385 or e-mail fot@etch.com.   When you call,
be sure to let them know you are from Kiwanis.

Remember, if you participate in any of these or any
other Kiwanis activity, show your Kiwanis pride by
wearing your Kiwanis pin, hat or shirt!

          Especially for the Club Leadership 
President�s corner
Please ask your newsletter editor to put
me on the mailing list (electronic or hard
copy) for your newsletter.  If you don�t
have one, or if it doesn�t contain info on
upcoming service projects, fundraisers and
service projects, try to let me know about
them, so I can share it with the Division.

Interclub Clarification
New rules for what constitutes an
interclub:
Clubs with membership of 20 or less:
      2 members
Clubs with membership of 21 - 30:
      3 members
All others: 4 members
For all categories, any one of the
following CURRENT office-holders may
be counted as a �member�:  any
International Officer or any of the
following from the K-T District : the
Governor, (C.D. Reese), the Secretary
(Fran Marion), any District Committee
Chair, any Lt. Governor.  Refer to your
District Directory and Guidebook (p. 39)
for additional information.

Secretaries corner
Please provide me (either hard copy or
electronic) with a roster of your club
members.
Please advise me in advance if possible of
new member inductions, complete with
contact info.  I�ll try to attend those
meetings as I�m able, but even if I can�t be
there, I want to welcome the new member
to Kiwanis.
Remember, monthly reports are due to me
and the District , postmarked or e-mailed
or faxed by the 10th of each month.  This
may sometimes seem like a pain, but it
really is a good snapshot of your club and
helps me see where I might be the most
help to you.  

Division 5 Calendar:
Date Activity-focus Host Location
Mon, Nov 1 DCM-Sponsored Youth West Knoxville Bearden High
Sun, Dec 5 Christmas Party Farragut & Westown Jan's house

Tue, Jan 11
Governor�s Visit - 90th anniv. of
Kiwanis) Northside University Club

Mon, Feb 7 DCM-Fundraising Alcoa & Foothills
Sat, Mar 5 Mid-Year Conference District Knoxville Marriott
Mon, Apr 4 DCM-Service & Elections Morristown & Jefferson Co
Sat, Apr 16 K-T Kiwanis Day of Service Each club hosts own activity
Mon, May 9 Prayer Dinner Norwood
Thu, Jun 16 Family Picnic Knoxville Kiwanis Fresh Air Camp
Jul 2 - 6 International Convention Honolulu, Hawaii
Mon,  Jul 25 DCM-Membership Sevierville & Newport
Sep 9 -11 District Convention Louisville, KY
Mon, Sep 19 DCM-Recognition & Installation Maryville

mailto:fot@etch.com.


Division 5 Installations included  awards and recognition, fun and frivolity, a charge to the officers and the
pinning of the presidents, all enjoyed by young and old alike!  (Apologies to those clubs not pictured�at press time these
were the only ones whose photos I had�you�ll be featured later.)


